
A. Hiller. An Experimental Investigation regarding the 

Organized Nature of Contagia and Putrefaction {Langenhectt s 
Archiv, xvm.).- -btartmg from the view that the parasitic influence 
of micrococci organisms in septic infection will only be decided 
should it be possible to introduce these organisms into the animal 
body free from any chemical admixtures, Hiller isolated as per- 
fectly as possible, by methods -which he has previously described, 
bacteria of all kinds, sometimes cultivated by himself, sometimes 
from blood-serum, flesh infusions, urine, and other putrefying 
substances, and kept in distilled water. He found such bacteria 
could be cultivated when introduced into an appropriately prepared 
medium. 
From 0*5-1 *0 cub. centim. of the water, containing the different 

isolated bacteria, was injected daily for nine consecutive days into 
the subcutaneous tissue, or muscles, or into the veins of rabbits 
and dogs. In more than eighty such experiments, he never saw 
inflammation, suppuration and fever, or any prejudicial effect follow 
as a consequence, although there might be some passing oedema. 
Suppurating wounds sprinkled with these isolated bacteria, were 
not noticably affected for the worse, and subcutaneous wounds did 
not suppurate, even when thousands of living bacteria were intro- 
duced into them. Notably, there never occurred after the most 
varied forms of application of these organisms to dogs and rabbits, 
any of those constitutional conditions which are known to com- 

plicate wounds. An inoculation which Hiller made on himself by 
subcutaneous injection into the forearm, with the exception of some 
oedema, was followed by little reaction. Accordingly, Hiller 
denies that there is any independent mechanical parasitic action, or 
that bacteria can thrive in living and healthy tissue, or blood. He 
considers that he has refuted the objection, that in his experiments 
he had always injected "innocuous" and never purely "pathogenic" 
bacteria. 
Thus Hiller, after an examination of all the results hitherto 
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obtained, will not allow that bacteria have any other role in 

septicemia than that of being in virtue of their smallness, ubiquity, 
and special relation to septic action, a frequent, nay constant 
accompaniment of constitutional wound-complications, as has 
been shown by anatomical investigation; that they farther act as 
carriers of the septic poison, inasmuch as they imbibe the poisonous 
substances of putrid matter, and can thus produce inflammation, 
abscess, and gangrene; finally, that they "perhaps" produce or 
reproduce the septic poison, the possibility of their doing so, not 
being excluded by the isolation experiments. 

In his experiments regarding putrefaction, Hiller found that a 
number of eggs, into some of which he injected, with proper pre- 
cautions, fluid with bacteria isolated from putrefying substances, and 
into others, fluid with bacteria cultivated for the purpose?fifteen 
drops being injected remained fresh after 10-14 days, but 

putrefied rapidly when air was admitted. He concludes, with 
Billroth, that bacteria are in themselves incapable of decomposing 
albumen by assimilation. He believes that in atmospheric dust, 
besides bacteria and other living germs, there must be other dead, 
corporeal, and organic matter, which constitutes the ferment of 

putrefaction, which might be either a ferment formed from cells 01* 

protein substances in the act of decomposing, as Liebig imagined, 
lie proves this by the following experiment:?Pie poured boiling 
distilled water on dust collected in his room, and allowed hen's 

eggs to soak in it, and added it to a solution fit for the development 
of bacteria, but which contained none. Of the four soaked eggs, 
only two putrefied, one quickly, and one slowly; whilst bacteria 
isolated from the abundant development which took place in the 
solution, were injected into eggs without producing putrefaction. 
From the fact that the dust-infusion itself after several days showed 
signs of putrefaction, with development of bacteria, vibrios, and 
afterwards infusoria, Hiller concludes that atmospheric dust must, 
in fact, contain putrefiable substances.?From the Ccntralblatt. 
No. 49, 1875. 


